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Dear Dr. Smith, 

The Department of Arts Administration, Education & Policy in the College of Arts and Sciences seeks to 
change the name of the MA in Art Education on-campus program in an effort to signify that it differs 
from the MA in Art Education online program. The new title for the on-campus program will be MA in 
Art Education & Public Pedagogy. The curriculum pathway that students take for the on­campus MA in 
Art Education has an emphasis on connecting art education theories to pedagogy and practices in sites of 
education and learning inside schools and museums, as well as in community spaces that are outside of 
the four walls of a formal classroom. Public pedagogy refers to the educative interruptions that can 
happen in public spaces. Students in the on-campus program engage in a considerable amount of research 
aimed to understand artistic and aesthetic approaches to learning in the public sphere. Students reflect on 
these comprehensive teaching practices through critical reflection, data collection and analysis. They use 
critical thinking, evidence-based principles and current cases to analyze situations, issues, and problems 
impacting contemporary art education theory and practice. The name change will better align with the 
expansive sites of inquiry that the on-campus students engage in compared to students in the online MA 
in Art Education program. 

The name change is aimed to better identify how the on-campus program differs from the online program 
with the same name. There are no curriculum changes alongside this title change; however, students in the 
on-campus MA program will not be able to take more than 3 online classes (not to exceed 10 hours total) 
to count towards their MA degree. The title change will not affect the degree that they will receive, it will 
still be a Master of Arts. Therefore, students who are already enrolled in the program can graduate under 
the original name/be grandfathered in, or opt for the new program name. Additionally, there are no 
administrative, curricular, faculty or support service changes. 

Thank you for your consideration of this request. 

Sincerely, 

Joni Acuff, PhD 
Associate Professor & Graduate Studies Chair 
The Department of Arts Administration, Education & Policy 
The Ohio State University 












